
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

22.  WARRINGTON STREET - PROPOSED KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL 
 
 The Project Consultation Leader, Transport and City Streets Unit (Brian Boddy) sought the Board’s 

approval to proceed with the renewal of the dish channel on both sides of Warrington Street from Hills 
Road to Flockton Street.  

 
 Clause 5 (Part B) of this report refers to the submission presented to the Board in opposition to the 

changes proposed to the P5 Loading Bay on the corner of Warrington and Hills Road.  
 
 In response to the deputation and after considering the staff report, the Board resolved:  
 
 1.  That the project be approved for construction as shown on plan TP 159901 at an estimated cost 

of $456,000. 
 
 2.   That the parking restrictions set out in recommendations 2 to 13 inclusive of the Project 

Consultation Leader’s report be approved. 
 
 3. That the current P5 loading zone be monitored for efficiency and safety of the left turn lane from 

Warrington Street to Hills Road. 
 
 


